
 

From John, Roads…. 
Street signs have been delivered 
and will be installed as soon as 
possible, temperature 
permitting. 

From the Mayor…. 
December proved to be a great month for the Town 
of Cannonville thanks to everybody who made 
“Christmas at the Park” a reality.  (Hallmark movies 
missed a great movie op).  Ideas have been surfacing 
about our next one.  I’m thinking, light parade & 
wagon rides, more animation, reindeer, or an 
international food court celebrating other country’s, 
Christmas traditions, and food. 
  
It was great to see people embrace our theme, 
“Giving Back to Cannonville.”  Over $200 in cash and 
gift cards were donated, along with about a hundred 
pounds of food, clothing, and blankets to the Youth 
Futures shelter in Cedar.  Thanks to Rita Twitchell for 
making several humanitarian road trips with the 
goods.  Thanks for the all the donations. 
 
Congratulations to the 2024 Door Decorating 
winners.  Water bills will be adjusted for the Brenna 
Lee & Braden Westerman, Anita & Alma Fletcher, 
Mia & Dahlie Barna & family, Milli Twitchell & her 
Mother-in-law Rita, Verjean & Steve NYY Clark, and 
Arjean and Stewart Ivie.  Thanks to everybody else 
who decorated their yards, houses, and driveways 
with special lighting, seasonal figures, and massive 
blowups. Feedback from others has been extremely 
positive. 
 
Please continue to use the dumpster at the firehouse for all 
NON-HOUSEHOLD garbage and items. 
 
A second, open to the public,  zoning ordinance meeting will 
be held January 8th at 6pm   Thanks to Erik McDonald and his 
team for following up on the new document.  
 
Our first town council mtg of the new year will be held January 
15th at 6pm.  Public is welcome to attend. 

JANUARY 2025 

From Machelle, Admin…. 
Office hours 9:30-12:30 Mondays 

From Stewart, Fire…. 
Thanks to everyone who helped clean up 
and organize the firehouse.  Training nights 
are 2nd/last Wednesdays, 7pm Tropic Fire. 
 

From Melanie, Parks…. 

Thanks to everybody  
who helped with park  
setups and takedowns.   

From Alma & Klint, Water…. 
Work is being done to operate and monitor our well 
remotely.  Reminder, the town’s water is sampled and 
evaluated each month at various home locations.  As of 
December 31st, chlorine residual has been stable, 
averaging .04 percent, well within state parameters. The 
annual report on gallons chlorinated and used by the Town 
of Cannonville has been delivered to the state on time. 
 
Contact Klinton Chynoweth if you’d like your home 
spicket water evaluated 


